PDCWG report to ROS February 11, 2003

The PDCWG met on February 4, 2003.  Items on the agenda included:

1. Continued development of the Frequency Response Standard.

a. QSE data periodicity was reviewed and is considered a concern for proper analysis.  Data delay varied from 4 to 30 seconds.

b. Based on this variability in data, Point B governor response for each QSE is the Maximum response measured between Point C+30 seconds and the next 20 seconds.  With typical data skews of 6 to 10 seconds, this evaluates QSE’s in the 20 to 30 second time frame.

c. A completed Analysis of the 12-15-02 STP trip has been completed using the above criteria.  Actual QSE response as compared to Scheduled Resources vs. Responsive Reserve award is presented.  A PowerPoint presentation of the event is reported.

d. A maximum event frequency deviation for compliance to the Frequency Response standard needs to be determined.

2. The long recovery of the 12-15-02 STP Unit 2 trip was evaluated.  743 MW’s of Responsive Reserve was deployed at the beginning of this event.  ERCOT’s Bias setting of 312 MW/0.1Hz is low based upon historical data.  A higher Bias setting would have deployed more Responsive Reserve service.   A second contributing factor was Regulation Up service was at 470 MW’s at the beginning of the event.  This limited the Ramp Up range of the Regulation Up Service.  Low QSE Ramp rate of some QSE’s also contributed to the 12 minute recovery.

3. ERCOT Frequency Bias Setting was discussed.  Based on historical data, it was agreed that ERCOT Bias should be set at 533 MW’s/0.1Hz from October through April and set at 604 MW’s/0.1Hz from May through September.  These values will be evaluated each year in December for ERCOT’s report of Bias setting to NERC each January.  ERCOT is scheduled to change the present Bias of 312 to 533MW’s/0.1Hz on Monday, Feb 17, 2003 around 10:00.
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